

Literacy Services of Wisconsin Newsletter



No Place Like Home

By: Holly McCoy, Executive Director

When I first started my career in adult education, I was a Program Coordinator at Milwaukee Achiever's Silver Spring Center located on 69th and Silver Spring. That is where my commitment to adult literacy was solidified. Each year, I witnessed firsthand the dedication of more than 500 students working toward their academic goals. I felt the kindness and talent that over 100 volunteer tutors invested into their lessons each week. A couple of years prior to Milwaukee Achiever's merger with LSW, our Silver Spring location was consolidated into our current Layton location. I remember standing in the empty Silver Spring Center as the last piece of office furniture was loaded onto the truck and feeling overcome with incredible gratitude for the experiences that I had there. I also left that location knowing that the opportunities for neighbors to access community services on the northwest side were limited already, and a large gap was opening up again. I was not in a position of leadership at that time. I honored the direction of our organization and made the move. During that transition, our nonprofit neighbor, Silver Spring Neighborhood Center (SSNC), reached out to see if there was a way to continue 5.09 HSED programming in collaboration with their Adult Education program. I was delighted to retain this connection to the northwest side, to continue to offer programming, and to be responsive to the needs of the Milwaukee community. I was very transparent with staff and with LSW throughout the merger process that, if ever given the opportunity to expand services to the northwest side, we should take it!



(left to right) SSNC Executive Director Devin Hudson and LSW Executive Director Holly McCoy bring expanded adult education programming to the northwest side of Milwaukee.

Silver Spring Neighborhood Center offers programs under four major pillars:



- Adult and Youth Education
- Adult Employment
- Health & Wellness
- Youth Development

Services at Silver Spring Neighborhood
Center are provided through the Early
Childhood Center, Youth Social Development,
Emergency Food Pantry, nursing clinic, and
employment programs. SSNC provides
adult education programming in Adult Basic
Education, English Language Learning, and
GED/HSED preparation. They have a strong
reputation for delivering quality instruction.
This effective programming has been

delivered and maintained by a staff of one, which has limited the capacity and contributed to the gap in adult literacy services on the northwest side since Milwaukee Achiever's departure in 2015.

SSNC has been a phenomenal partner with LSW. So when LSW had an opportunity to expand that partnership and move

see Home continued on page 2

Syl·la·bus

Literacy Services of Wisconsin Newsletter

The Syllabus is the quarterly newsletter of the 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, Literacy Services of Wisconsin.

Board of Directors

Officers: David Hanson, President; Daniel M.

LaFrenz, Treasurer; Jim Paetsch, President-elect;
Jenny Littmann, Secretary

Board Members: Gil R. Cubia, Lori Hanes, Colin
Hutt, Katie Mertz, Joshua Palleon, Flavio

Piwowarczyk, David Pritchard, Gabriella R. Saenz,
Kevin Scott, Mary Tobin, Marie Weiss.

Staff Steve Barron, Director of HSED Programs; Margarita Blandon, ELL Assistant Program Director - Downtown; Robin Brisco, Assistant Operations Director - Downtown; Kelly Fox, Director of Specialized Education & Program Evaluation; Aaron Goyette, Senior Director of Programs; Betsy Kerns, Assistant Program Director/Instructor - Silver Spring Neighborhood Center; Bryant Kimbrough, Front Desk Representative; Bianca Johnson-Ortiz, ABE Program Director - Downtown; Carol Josten, Program Director/Instructor - North MPS Learning Lab; Corrie Kennedy, Volunteer & Development Coordinator; Karina Kim, ELL Instructor & Curriculum Advisor - South MPS Learning Lab; Ginger Kinyon, HSED Instructor - Racine; Chad Knezel, Director of Development & Volunteer Engagement; Tammy Knutson, Director of Finance & Operations; Mai Lee, Program Director - Silver Spring Neighborhood Center; Ger Lor, Assistant Director of IT: Mikelle Bloechl. Assistant Program Director - Lavton Center: Holly McCov. Executive Director; David Peters, ASE Program Director -Downtown; Caitlin Petersen, Program Director/Instructor - South MPS Learning Lab; Sherry Prescott, Lead Front Desk Representative; Dustin Slane, Director of Marketing & IT; Adriana Vázquez, Program Director/Instructor - Layton Center; Patrice Vnuk, ELL Program Director -

Volunteer Photographer Sara Risley

Downtown; **Pa Nou Xiong**, Assistant Program Director - South MPS Learning Lab.

Founded in 1965, Literacy Services serves adult learners with quality education programs - Adult Basic Education (ABE), General Education Development (GED) test preparation, 5.09 High School Equivalent Diploma (HSED), English Language Learning (ELL), Workforce Training and Career Pathway Bridges, and integrated and personalized Functional Literacy instruction.

Literacy Services of Wisconsin is grateful for the broad support of our community, including over 500 volunteers and financial support from 1000 individuals; 196 foundations, corporations and organizations; The United Way of Greater Milwaukee & Waukesha County; and Adult Education and Family Literacy Act. We are grateful for our partnerships with ResCare and Milwaukee Public Schools.

555 N. Plankinton Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53203 (414) 344-5878

www.literacyservices.org info@literacyservices.org



Home
Continued from Page 1



(right to left) From our Layton Center, Mai Lee is now Program Director for SSNC. Betsy Kerns, from our Downtown Center, will add support to the site as Assistant Program Director/Instructor.

programming back to the northwest side, we did not hesitate to do so. Starting in January of 2020, LSW will provide comprehensive adult literacy programming to help increase capacity at SSNC. LSW is always intentional about who we partner with and why, and we know that SSNC will be a great space to work together to grow and increase

educational opportunities in our city. LSW and SSNC's expanded partnership is one that we hope sets the tone for the greater impact that can be made when nonprofits work together to benefit their missions and find new and innovative ways to complement one another's services.

Devin Hudson

Executive Director, Silver Spring Neighborhood Center

I've worked for the Silver Spring Neighborhood Center since 2014, first as the Director of Development, and now I have the honor of serving as the Executive Director. People who utilize the services offered by SSNC should be able to access our



programs easily. More importantly, the time they spend in our programs should be meaningful, and should impact them in a way that carries them to the next phase of their lives, no matter their age or background. I also realize that making true impact and change takes strong partnerships. Our work with LSW is one of the strongest partnerships we've developed, and the benefits to the residents on the northwest side are tremendous. I'm both proud and excited to be partners with LSW.



www.ssnc-milw.org 5460 N. 64th St. Milwaukee, WI 53218



Adult Literacy Is My Jam

By: Bianca Johnson-Ortiz, ABE Program Director - Downtown

My perspective of adult literacy is rooted in my relationships with adult learners in my family. I have witnessed firsthand the impact on individuals, families, and communities to which adult literacy grants access. I did not plan for a career in adult literacy; however, my journey here has made it clear I'm in the right place. I am sharing my story to honor all of the adult learners that remind me of my mom. I recently shared a part of this story at the Student Honors Celebration because I believe it is essential our learners know their hard work not only pays off for themselves, but also deeply impacts their families.

My mom attended South Division High School in the late 1970s, but had to drop out to help support her ailing mother. Later, she realized low-paying, entry-level positions would not support her own growing family. She decided to pursue her GED followed by Paralegal Studies at Concordia University. Her plan changed the course of my life, as I had access to what my mom didn't in her youth. My mom shares a similar story with many of our learners. Oftentimes, adult learners we serve had to decide to stop attending school in their youth because they fell behind and couldn't catch up, or they had to leave due to tough family circumstances. Literacy Services provides services at South Division High School because the community needs support. I'm unable to spend much time at that location, but it holds a special place in my heart because I know LSW is supporting other parents making better choices for their families.

Our communities are stronger when we provide access to skill-building for those who have no place else to turn. We are not only supporting individuals in building their basic skills or obtaining a secondary credential, but also ensuring their children and grandchildren don't end up in a cycle of illiteracy. The ripple effects are endless.



(clockwise from top) Betty Fernandez, Howard and Bianca Johnson-Ortiz

I see myself in the children that accompany our learners when they don't have any other choice but to bring them along. I remember the endless hours that I would spend at the library with my mom, wondering why we couldn't just go home. I recognize the sacrifices that the learners make to attend a consistent schedule, and the sacrifices their families make as well. It's a tough journey, but there are people in our community that care enough to lend support as long as you maintain your commitment.

It's clear to me I was destined to be at Literacy Services to say to my learners, "I know what you are going through and don't give up." I remind them their hard work will bring them and generations to come success that they deserve. I've observed these successes countless times, including at home with my husband. He dropped out of high school in Racine, WI, but once he realized he would be stuck without a high school credential, he completed a high school equivalency program at Gateway Technical College. I'm proud to say he's now a mechanic at Milwaukee County Transit System. It's my duty to give back to the community that gave my mom and husband a chance.

Tiny Updates, **Big News!**

"I have received a small raise because I can communicate more in English now."

- Pedro

"I got a job working with kids."

- Chevarrie

"Recently, I became a supervisor."

- Silvia

"I had guests from New Zealand and I could talk with them for four days in English."- Karyna

"I got my 10-year green card." - Edgar

"I have been able to open my own cleaning/drywall business thanks to the English I have learned in classes."

- Edna

"I graduated from nail tech school."

- ChuChee

"I help my granddaughter with her math homework." - Ruthie

"I have advocated for my children to be placed in the best school program possible this year." - **Denesha**

"I was able to talk to my boss about a work problem and make a change for the better." - Juana

"I just received a raise and new position." - Felicia

"I helped my dad fix his basement using skills learned in construction HSED class." - **Ameer**

"I'm starting to learn English and it fills me with emotion." - **Dunia**

"I got my CPR/First Aid certification and my driver's permit." - **Hadori**

"I paid off my car before the established time." - **Miguel**

Keep up the good work!

Event Calendar

Winter Break

All sites closed Dec. 23rd - Jan. 3rd

January

7th - Volunteer Orientation

9:30-10:30 am - Downtown Center

20th - All Sites Closed

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day

22nd - Volunteer Orientation

5:30-6:30 pm - Downtown Center

February

5th - Volunteer Orientation

9:30-10:30 am - Layton Center

20th - Volunteer Orientation

5:30-6:30 pm - Layton Center

March

3rd - Volunteer Orientation

9:30-10:30 am - Downtown Center

18th - Volunteer Orientation

5:30-6:30 pm - Downtown Center

April

6th-10th - No Classes

Spring Break

7th - Volunteer Orientation

9:30-10:30 am - Lavton Center

21st - Volunteer Orientation

5:30-6:30 pm - Layton Center

24th - Spring Into Literacy Volunteer &

Staff Training Save the date!

May

5th - Inspiration Awards Dinner

Save the date!

7th - Volunteer Orientation

9:30-10:30 am - Downtown Center

20th - Volunteer Orientation

5:30-6:30 pm - Downtown Center

25th - All Sites Closed

Memorial Day



Follow local media announcements for weather-related closings, call our office, or check our website to verify if we have canceled classes due to inclement weather.



Volunteer of the Month

By: Corrie Kennedy, Volunteer & Development Coordinator

November

Join us in congratulating Pamela Lardinois as LSW's November Volunteer of the Month and achieving 10 years of volunteer service with us. Pamela's first experience with LSW was through her previous employer's "Week of Giving," where she volunteered at one of our book sales. Pamela organized her heart out and realized she wanted to become involved with LSW and the work we do. She began tutoring in our ELL program at our location on Wells ten years ago, tutoring in small groups and going over things like writing a check, talking to a doctor, and navigating transportation. Over the years she has had students from around 12 different countries including Ethiopia, Turkey, Poland, Russia, China, Democratic Republic of the Congo, and Burma.

Pamela has a background in imagery and printing and is currently working in e-commerce on a website migration organizing thousands of images through lots of spreadsheets and a database. When not working or volunteering, she has a passion for creating. Pamela loves to garden and sew, sharing vegetables with her students and repurposing donated fabrics to make clothes for her niece. Pamela also serves on the board of the Milwaukee chapter of the American Sewing Guild and is the creator behind their website and newsletter! A walking sewing guide, she has tips and tricks for whatever project you may be working on. Pamela has an innately giving and creative spirit. She donates mittens and hats during the colder months, jumped right in to help us clean up at our annual appreciation dinner, and came up with a wonderful way to reuse our leftover fabric.



What Pamela loves about tutoring at LSW is she can see how it helps. Her students have become comfortable interacting with others, going to the doctor, discussing medical questions, and communicating with their children in English. In addition to helping students learn English, Pamela enjoys helping students navigate American culture and what Milwaukee has to offer. She learns what her student enjoys and introduces them to museums, music, food, and something they can do outside of work. While volunteering at Literacy Services, she has found that students want to be here, that they are appreciative, and they say thank you. She knows people don't have to be here as volunteers or students, and each individual's desire to come back, learn, and improve further helps our community to become stronger. Thank you, Pamela, for your enduring, dedicated service and support to SO many of our students!





December

We are also happy to announce LSW's December Volunteer of the Month, the one and only John Rodahl! John has been a passionate educator for almost 30 years. He taught history, AP history, and coached cross country at Milwaukee High School of the Arts and Carmen High School. That is where he serendipitously met Adriana Vazquez, one of our beloved program directors. Adriana was his student-teacher at Carmen and after observing her teaching her first class, he was blown away. He immediately went to the school administrator and told them if they didn't hire her, they would be making a huge mistake because rarely is there such a natural, engaging teacher connecting history to their students lives.

In 2015, Adriana began the next chapter of her career at Milwaukee Achiever Literacy Services (MALS merged with Literacy of Services of Wisconsin in 2017) and recruited John to become a citizenship tutor. John tutors a group of 3-4 students every week in U.S. History, preparing his students for their citizenship tests. John hast a giant folder of lesson plans he has developed from teaching for so many years. He has taught over 4,500 students with these materials! John has his students reference maps and a constitution timeline, watch films, analyze political cartoons, and discuss current events and elections. He adapts his lesson plans to engage learners by connecting the materials to his students' heritage, making history relevant to their lives.

John speaks very highly of his students and how incredibly kind and hardworking they are. He encourages them to be proud of how much they've accomplished. John and his wife both tutor at our South Division High School site. One of their students, Angie, is married to Jaime Gonzelez, the owner of Botanas Restaurant. John and Jaime have known each other for years, because John used to bring his cross country team there. When Angie passed her citizenship test, they all went down to the Federal Court House, took pictures with the judge, and spent the day together. John has plenty of pictures to remember the day and they stay in touch on Facebook. This is just one of John's stories about his delightful and determined students.

Although he understands a number of students come and go because of the many distractions that can take away from students being present and fully committed, he believes any time they are together learning and sharing knowledge is a positive experience for them both. During our conversation we discussed what makes an engaging teacher and how the current state of standardized education interferes with the learning process. Caitlin Petersen, the Program Director of South Division, sums it up perfectly: "There

is no substitute for learning from someone who is genuinely passionate about the subject they teach. John provides our learners with the opportunity to engage in this kind of stimulating educational environment, something they may have missed out on during their experiences in secondary education. When a teacher is truly passionate, it motivates learners, and motivation is essential."

The feeling of admiration and appreciation is mutual. John "can't say enough about the staff. [They] really have the heart for it and pour themselves into their work. They have your back." John feels supported in his work with Literacy Services, and he appreciates the opportunity to teach history to our students because this is how he "gets his fix." It all came full circle and proved how connected we all are when John mentioned he taught Holly McCoy, our Executive Director, American History. In her words, "John is a phenomenal educator," and we are grateful for his passion and commitment to our students!



Thank You!

The following donors made gifts or pledged support between July 1, 2019 and November 22, 2019. Thank you for empowering adult students to read and write their way to a better future. We promise to put your gifts to good work! It is our commitment to recognize every donor based on the donor's wishes. If your name does not appear as you would expect, please contact Chad Knezel at (414) 226-5357 or via email at chad@literacyservices.org.

In-Kind & Book Donations

Anonymous

Joe Cincotta

Jim & Barbara Fisher

School Sisters of St. Francis - U.S. Province

Beth Gosnell

Woman's Club of Wisconsin

Lynde & Harry Bradley Foundation

Koss Corporation

Ruth Peterson

ResCare Workforce Services

Henry & Leaella Shirley

Wisconsin Diagnostic Laboratories

Mary Louise Stebbins

Individuals

Anonymous

Carl & Ellen Baehr

Jaclyn & Chris Baker

Michael & Jackie Herd Barber

Peter C. Blain

Robert & Vicki Bonadurer

Dan Brenton

Michael Briselli & Jeannee Sacken

Shana Calbreath

Bruce & Marsha Camitta

Mary Carson

Marie Dominguez

Michael Egly

Sharon Ellestad

Lynn & Peter Engel

Roger & Mary Frankowski

Beth Gosnell

Dan & Cynthia Graham

Lori Hanes & Todd Martens

Robert & Heidi Hanley

Patricia Hayes

Doug & Angela Heding

Haile Henry

Marcia Iverson

Ronald Jaeger

Diane Jakubowski

Russell Kafka

Nancy & Dan Kiernan

Dennis Kois

Yvonne Larme & Harvey Kurtz

Art & Nancy Laskin Caroline Laubenheimer Sr. Margaret Le Claire, SSSF

Leslie Lemons

Bill Levy

Ray & Bridget Lewellyn

David & Madeleine Lubar

Mary Ellen Lukaszewicz

Geoffrey Mackey

Michael & Ellen Malloy

Lisa Maynard

Katie & Justin Mertz

Joyce Mielke

Jack Miller

Amy & Robert Monahan

Florence Nelson

Linda O'Connor

Joshua & Kim Palleon

David Pritchard & Janet Meissner Pritchard

Dr. Marilyn Reedy

Gabriella R. Saenz

Mary Scheuer

Daniel Schnarsky

Robert F. Schweers

Mark Short

Mary Skladanek

Nancy Smetek

Diane L. Smith

Mark & Nancy Smuckler

Mary Stephan

Bruce & Elizabeth Studer

Robert & Janice Sullivan

David & Judy Thayer

Mary Tobin

Alicia Torres

Meribeth Waldrop

Michael & Jolean Wegner

Joanne White

Anne Wright

Marcela & Michael Wysong

Dale L. Zimmerman

Rebecca Zimprich

Organizations

A. O. Smith Foundation, Inc.

African American Chamber of Commerce of Wisconsin

Albert J. and Flora H. Ellinger Foundation

Amazon Smile

Anon Charitable Trust

APRA - Wisconsin Chapter

AT&T United Way/Employee Giving Campaign

AT&T Wisconsin

Aurora Health Care

Benevity

The Boldt Company

Charles D. Ortgiesen Foundation

Community Foundation for the

Fox Valley Region

Davidson and Harley Fund

Demmer Charitable Trust

Elizabeth R. Pauly Charitable Fund Forest County Potawatomi Community

Foundation

Gathering Place Brewing Company, LLC

GE United Way Campaign

Greater Milwaukee Foundation

- Asher & Susan Nichols Family Fund

- David C. Scott Foundation Fund

Interstate Parking Company

Irish Fest Foundation

Jane Bradley Pettit Foundation

JPMorgan Chase Foundation

Kolaga Family Charitable Trust

Marlo Foundation

Nesheim Family Foundation, Inc.

Nicholas Family Foundation

Northwestern Mutual Foundation, Inc.

Patrick and Anna M. Cudahy Fund

Ralph Evinrude Foundation, Inc. Service Club of Milwaukee

St. Agnes Congregation

St. Frances Cabrini Congregation

The Starr Group

Travelers Community Connections

United Methodist Women - Community

United Methodist Church

Wisconsin Literacy Inc.

United Way Pledges

Anonymous

Katie Almquist

Laura & Mark Barnard

Juliet L. Battle

Jasmine Bhathena Peter C. Blain

Philip Blank

Robin Brisco

Mirjam Conigliaro Gil R. Cubia

Eric Eben & Christine Fenske-Eben

Andrea Roschke & John Gaebler

Lisa & Mike Gandrud

Maria Garcia

Kirstin Goetz

Jean Hanrahan

David & Heidi Hanson

Rachel & Benjamin Haos

Susan & Peter Hitler

Waunda Houston

Colin Hutt Scott & Kelly Johanning

Patrick & Jane Keily

Robert Kennedy

Chad & Sherrill Knezel Tammy Knutson

Molly Kuether-Steele

Peggy LaSalle

Rachel Lempesis Grace LoCoco

Benjamin G. Lombard

Leroy Lutz

Daniel F. Madigan, III Muriel L. Marx-Hoffmann

Holly McCoy

Julie McGuire-Meyer William McNamara

Katie & Justin Mertz

Jack Miller Sandra Moldenhauer

Rich & Dori Naef Jim & Claudia Paetsch

Sandra Paulson

Flavio Piwowarczyk

Krista Rosolino Lisa Rulf

Chris J. Schultz

Melissa Shekoski

David Silber

Paul & Nicole Sippy

Thad Steffen

Denise & Mark Strong

Cynthia Szabrowicz

Marie Weiss

Julie Wilson

Hillary Wucherer

Marcela & Michael Wysong

Carolyn Ziebert

Matthew Ziegler

Memorials

In memory of Jean Apple

- Lee A. Kingston

In memory of Maureen Duffy

- Kathleen Quinn

In memory of Edward Hanlon

- Therese Flanner
- Mary Stearns

In memory of Sr. Agnes Marie Henkel

- Sr. Margaret Le Claire, SSSF

In memory of Mary Rafferty

- Rosalbino & Karen Ammendola
- Julie Anderson
- Mark & Marge Anderson
- Anonymous
- Kathryn & David Andrea

- Richard & Gloria Arneson
- Elaine & Steven Azuma
- Anthony & Joan Bauer
- Theresa Crewe
- Margaret Dowse
- Denise Dungey
- Raymond & Sara Falci
- Christine Genthner
- Ronald & Martha Gritt
- Sandra & Gary Hardt
- Randy & Anne Karch
- Karen Keel
- John & Peggy Knothe
- Alice Linders
- Katherine Loewen
- Anne Lynch
- Victoria Major
- Geraldine Mayew
- Brigid Rafferty
- Garrett & Michele Randall
- Paul & Elizabeth Schneider
- Stephanie Stepanauskas
- Michael Thompson
- Curtis & Patricia Travis
- ROC Group
- Margaret Waldoch
- Stephen Welter

In memory of Virginia Wirth

- Marian Milwaukee, Inc.
- Paula Davies
- Dave & Pat Grant
- Jerome Holden

- Cora & Thomas Janus
- Jean M. Jones
- Glen Lewinski
- Jean Pavelko Parulski
- Nicola Pawlak
- Nancy Stillman
- Michael & Mary Tobin
- William & Linda Wenninger
- Arlene Woelfel

Tributes

In honor of Robin Brisco

- Jim & Barbara Fisher
- Leif Nesheim

In honor of Linda Ciske's Birthday

- John & Debra Doherty
- Helaine & David Glass
- Marcy Keefe
- Maryanne Niesen
- Audrey Roozen
- Mary Schwertfeger

In honor of Sharron Ellestad

- Employees of We Energies

In honor of Ellen Finn

- APRA - Wisconsin Chapter

In honor of Kelly Fox

- Marge Brewer
- Linda Ciske

In honor of David Hanson

- Ginger Duiven

In honor of Sara Risley

- Ginger Duiven

When you are ready to give:

There are many ways to support our students' hard work!

- · Gifts of cash
- One-time or recurring online gifts
- In-kind gifts such as furniture, books, or office supplies (check out the wish list on our website for current needs)
- · Deferred income gifts, including charitable gift annuities and charitable remainder trusts
- · Bequests to Literacy Services as part of a will and last testament
- · Gifts of stock, mutual funds, and other securities (may be additional benefits for supporters over 70 ½ years old)

"We feel our recurring donation is an investment in the future of our community. Recurring donations simplify our own budgeting and the budgeting of the organizations to whom we donate. It saves trees, too! The process is easy. I highly recommend it!"

> - Amy Monahan, volunteer tutor, on why she and her husband choose to give recurring donations.



Provides GED practice test vouchers for 15 students.



\$20/month

Provides two tablets for supporting our English Language Learning digital literacy curriculum.



\$40/month

Supports a student through an entire 16-week high school certification course.





555 N. Plankinton Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53203-2901 (414) 344-5878

www.literacyservices.org info@literacyservices.org

Student Enrollment

Accepting new students! Sign up for our Initial Assessment Sessions. Call **414-344-5878** for available dates and times.





Literacy Services of Wisconsin Newsletter

In this issue:

- Program Expansion on Milwaukee's Northwest Side
- Family Ties to Adult Education
- Volunteer of the Month
- · And more!



twitter.com/LiteracyWI



facebook.com/literacyservices

Unsubscribe

We hope you enjoy reading about our mission, but we understand if you would prefer not to receive our mailing. To be removed from our mailing list, simply send a message to **chad@literacyservices.org** or call us at **414-344-5878**.

2020 INSPIRATION AWARDS

Nominate students, volunteers, and alumni who inspire you.

Visit literacyservices.org

Enter by JAN. 24TH

